CYNGOR CYMUNEDOL LLANDOW
LLANDOW COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Llandow Community Council held at the Llandow Sigingstone Village Hall, Sigingstone,
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on Thursday 1%t September, 2016 at 7.30 pm

PRESENT: Mr. C. Cornelius (Chairman), Mr. M. Hurst (Vice Chairman), Mrs. A. Pattinson, Mr. S. Murton, Mr. A.
Clarke, Mr. T. Phillips and Mr. D-L. Jones (Clerk).

APOLOGIES: Ms. J. Shaw, Mr. R. Crandon, PCSO McKay and County Borough Councillor R. Thomas.
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST, ETC: There were no declarations of interest made.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE 7t JULY 2016:
Proposed by Cllr. S. Murton, seconded by Cllr. A. Pattinson.

MATTERS ARISING:

13/16 30mph signs at Sigingstone: Cllr. C. Cornelius reported that vehicle monitoring strips that had been
installed at the entrances to Sigingstone Village were removed after approximately 7/14 days. It was agreed that
the Clerk would write to the VGCBC and ask for an update.

44/16: Sewerage system from Colwinston to Llysworney: Cllr. M. Hurst reported that the new sewage system
between Colwinston and Llysworney is operational.

91/16: Site Serve: Council noted that the Site Serve appeal will be the subject of a public enquiry. We await further
information in due course.

93/16: Japanese Knott Weed at Slatters Lane: Cllr. S. Murton reported that nothing seems to have been done about
this. The Clerk will report this matter for the third time to the VGCBC.

Civic Amenity Site at Llandow: The Clerk reported that this matter is still ongoing in regard of relocating the
civic amenity cite but there is nothing to report at this stage.

FINANCE:

a) Business a/c £51.16
Current a/c £2,541.12

b) Outgoings for September 2016:
Clerk’s salary @ S.P. 27- July & August ‘16: £640.48
HMRC £175.59

c) Conclusion of the external audit 2015/16: Council noted the report of the external auditor that there were no
matters of concerns to be addressed. There were two other issues in regard of the appointment of the internal
auditor and Councils budget monitoring process. It was agreed that the Clerk would write to the external auditor
and ask for clarification.

C.A.S.H. GRANT SCHEME: There was no report.
REPRESENTATIVES REPORTS: There was no report.

CORRESPONDENCE: (Council noted the following correspondence)
1.) VGCBC — minutes of Council Meeting 27t April 2016.

2.) Llandow Village Hall — Letter of thanks.

3.) Cowbridge & District Museum.

PLANNING

Applications:

1.) Unit 34 Vale Business Park: Second Floor Extension over existing office space, incorporating external balcony,
new access to front and rear of property. No Change of use.

Approvals:

1.) Spring Meadows, Llandow: Erection of Rural Enterprise Dwelling.
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2.) Unit 34 Vale Business Park: Second Floor Extension over existing office space, incorporating external balcony,
new access to front and rear of property. No Change of use.

LLANDOW: ClIr. T. Phillips reported that the place name signs on sign post at Rectory Cross are missing. The
Clerk will report this to the VGCBC.

Cllr. T. Phillips reported that there is not an unsuitable for HGV sign at the Ewenny end of the road to Llandow.
The Clerk will report this to the VGCBC.

Cllr. A. Pattinson reported that whilst several pot holes have been filled the entrance to the village near Maes y
Felin is in desperate need of complete resurfacing. The Clerk will report this to the VGCBC.

Cllr. A. Pattinson reported that soft plastics are not taken for recycling at the Llandow Civic Amenity Site, only
hard plastics. The Clerk will report this to the VGCBC.

LLYSWORNEY: Cllrs. S. Murton and M. Hurst reported that the new refuse collection system seems to be very
disorganised with several phone calls having to have been made to the VGCBC to get all waste and recycling
collected.

Cllr. M. Hurst reported that Slatters Lane is falling into disrepair, whilst it is not a through Road and is generally
only used by agricultural vehicles the current surface is a health and safety risk to pedestrians. The Clerk will
report this to the VGCBC.

SIGINGSTONE: There was no report.
COUNCIL DECISIONS: there were no reports.

OTHER BUSINESS:
BT Broad Band: Cllr. C. Cornelius reported that he had received a letter from Alun Cairns MP inviting
representatives of the Council to attend a meeting with Ed Hunt of BT on Tuesday 20" September, 6.30 p.m. at
the Duke of Wellington, Cowbridge. The meeting is to discuss the current extremely poor level of broadband in
the rural Vale and what can be done to improve this vital service. It was agreed that Cllrs Cornelius and
Pattinson would attend the meeting along with either Cllr Shaw or Cllr. Clarke if Cllr Shaw is not available. Cllr.
Hurst will also submit some questions in writing.
Police Report: Cllr. T. Phillips made the following report on behalf of PCSO McKay:

1. 17/08/16 Theft of gates from Springfield Spray

2. 15/08/16 Theft from OBI Camping at Llandow Ind Est (Detected, same person)

3. 18/08/16 Theft from OBI Camping at Llandow Ind Est (Detected, same person)

4. 29/08/16 Robbery from Crosswinds — tools stolen and assault of resident.

DATE, TIME AND PLACE OF NEXT MEETING: Thursday 6t October, 2016, 7.30 pm, at Llandow Village Hall.



